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ADVANTAGES:

Removing the merge arrows painted on the southbound 4™ Street pavement between Bennett
and Donnelly Avenues would likely reduce driver confusion between these two intersections.
Adding a left-turn lane from northbound 4™ Street onto Bennett Avenue will add to traffic safety
and minimize-the potential for rear-end collisions.

DISADVANTAGES:

Other than cost, no real disadvantages with the exception that it may be necessary to eliminate
some on-street parking on the east side of northbound 4" Street south of Bennett Avenue to
accommodate the left-turn lane.

BUDGET IMPLICATIONS:

Traffic striping is funded out of the Gas Tax Fund, 02-320-520-2222, Traffic Safety Materials.
Due to budget constraints, should Council approve the dedicated left-turn lane, it will not be
installed until next fiscal year.

RELATED CITY GOAL.:

Maintain and improve the City’s physical infrastructure and provide quality services for current
and future citizens

ACTION REQUESTED:

If it pleases Council, staff recommends the City Council consider removal of the two merge
arrows painted on the southbound 4" Street pavement between Bennett and Donnelly Avenues;
and add a dedicated left-turn lane on northbound 4" Street at Bennett Avenue.

ATTACHMENT:

Traffic Marking Plan
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